September 2, 2019

Dear OSHP Board of Directors,

The Clinical Therapeutics, Research and Education Foundation (C-TREF) would like to donate
approximately $30,000 to OSHP to encourage strong research in the area of pharmacy practice within
the state of Oregon.

Members of C-TREF include several pharmacists that have been very active in OSHP or on the board of
OSHP during their careers. We would like to honor two specific individuals by making a donation that
continues to promote pharmacy research and give legacy to their names. The C-TREF Board has
considered scholarships for OSU and Pacific, but our amount is not enough for a named scholarship,
which is important to us, or the capability to ensure that it fosters doing research and sharing of results.

This letter serves as a proposal to give a one-time donation to OSHP, with the hope that the following
stipulations could be met or further discussed:

¢ The award names or gives honor to Anna Fong and Stacy Fujisaki
o Anna was a graduate of OSU College of Pharmacy, PGY1 at Portland VA Medical Center,
and an Ambulatory Care Specialist at the VA until she passed away from colon cancer.
She was active in OSHP, and was very well respected for her ability to propose and help
conduct residency projects.
o Stacy was married to Brad Fujisaki. She worked for the OHSU research department. She
was committed to research and a loving mother and wife. Stacy also passed away at a
young age of cancer.
e Award recipients are actively involved in research that promotes pharmaceutical care and
recipients share results with the pharmacy community

I would like to discuss possibilities further. A suggestion that the C-TREF Board would like to entertain
would be using the money to fund awards for the judged posters at the OSHP Annual Seminar.
(Saturday night dinner: introduction of award to include a short narrative of contributions and life of
Anna and Stacy, then name poster award winners.)

Thank you for considering our donation offer. | look forward to additional discussion regarding this
matter.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Jordan, PharmD, BCPS

President, C-TREF
Jen.jordan.rx@gmail.com
(503)887-9624




